
February 25, 2016 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Finance at a Meeting held on Wednesday, February 24, 2016, considered a 
Communication, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting a LOAN ORDER, under the City's 
Capital Improvement Program ( CIP), appropriating $5,509,000.00 for the purpose of making 
critically- needed repairs to City-owned building including, but not limited to, projects for the 
repair and renovations of public safety facilities, recreational facilities and general office space. 
(Refd 2/11/16) 

On motion by Councillor Oliveira and seconded by Councillor Martins, the Committee VOTED: 
To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the LOAN ORDER, under the City's Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP), appropriating $5,509,000.00 for the purpose of making critically-
needed repairs to City-owned building including, but not limited to, projects for the repair and 
renovations of public safety facilities, recreational facilities and general office space. This 
motion passed on a voice vote. 
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